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GOVERNOR’S BUDGET: This bill is not anticipated by the Governor’s recommended budget.

LOCAL GOVERNMENT MANDATE: This bill does not affect local governments' service levels or
shared revenues sufficient to trigger Section 15, Article XI of the Oregon Constitution.

ANALYSIS: The measure prohibits the requirement that an individual under 17 years of age who is an
Oregon resident must obtain a business license or permit for a business the individual operates under
their own name.

The fiscal impact of SB 469 for cities and counties is indeterminate. Several Oregon cities require
individuals within their jurisdictions to obtain businesses licenses or permits; however the requirements
and exemptions differ by city. It is not known how many of the currently required business licenses or
permits apply to individuals that are age 16 and younger. The fiscal impact of this bill is the fee revenue
that cities will not be collecting from the individuals that are made exempt from current requirements
under this bill. LFO notes that several cities already exempt the individuals affected by this bill from
business license or permit requirements. The fiscal impact of this bill is limited to those cities that don’t
already have exemptions similar to those in SB 479 in place.


